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BY E-MAIL – clerk@toronto.ca      Our File No.:  DCRUP850 

November 7, 2016 

Mayor of Toronto & City Council 

Toronto City Hall 

12
th

 Floor, West Tower 

100 Queen Street West 

Toronto, Ontario 

M5H 2N2 

Attention:  Ulli Watkiss, City Clerk 

Dear Ms. Watkiss: 

Re: Proposed Official Plan Amendment No. 321  

Steeles-Redlea Regeneration Area Study 

 Item PG15.5 

We are counsel to:  

 D. Crupi & Sons Limited 

 K-Line Insulators Limited 

 All-Weld Company Limited 

 Trisan Construction 

 Edzar Investments Limited 

 AGF-C&T Inc. 

 Anchor Shoring & Caissons Ltd 

all of whom are owners of operating industrial sites and/or businesses within the North Milliken 

Employment Area, in the vicinity of the Steeles-Redlea Regeneration Area.  

Prior to the City’s Planning and Growth Management Committee (“Committee”) on October 17, 

2016, a letter was sent from the above companies to Renrick Ashby, senior planner for the City 

of Toronto, in which a number of concerns were raised regarding the potential impact of the 

introduction of three high rise residential towers proposed by Global Fortune. This letter is 

attached. 

Representatives of the above noted companies also appeared before the Committee on October 

17, 2016 to vocalize many of those same concerns, namely that the introduction of high rise 

residential towers will jeopardize the viability of a core employment area which currently 
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employs over 1,300 people (not including employment arising from the subcontractors, suppliers 

and service companies utilized by the above noted businesses) within this core employment area. 

The staff report before the Committee recommended that City Council amend the Official Plan 

(OPA 321), which would in effect permit the high rise residential development proposed by 

Global Fortune. However, upon listening to the deputations made by the businesses noted above, 

the Committee did not support the staff recommendation and it is now before Council without 

Committee’s support. 

It is claimed by Golden Fortune’s solicitor and their consultant that high rise development 

adjacent to core employment lands is compatible and appropriate. However, given Committee’s 

decision, this is clearly not the case and therefore we urge City Council, many of whom may not 

have had the benefit of hearing representatives of the concerned businesses noted above, to side 

with Committee’s decision, continue to protect the integrity of Toronto’s employments lands and 

reject Official Plan Amendment 321.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours Truly, 

DEVRY SMITH FRANK LLP  

 

David White, Q.C. 

DSW/AGD/jrg 

Encl. 

cc: Mayor and all members of City Council 

  














